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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 14th August 2023 
Term 3 Week 6 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Wednesday 23rd August 
Division Basketball 

 

Friday 25th August 
9am Book Week Parade 

in gym 
 

Ballarat Catholic Primary 
Schools Athletics at 

Llanberris 
 

Wednesday 30th August 
Student Led Conferences 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebrations 
2pm Snack & Chat in gym 
2.30pm Liturgy in Family 

Groups 
 

Tuesday 5th September 
Division Athletics @ 

Llanberris 
 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Mon 11th – Fri 15th Sept 
Years 1 & 3 swimming 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Mon 2nd – Fri 6th October 
Years 2, 4 & 5 swimming 

 

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
Dear families, 
 

Life is full of uncertainties isn’t it? Just when we think we have everything sorted, things can 
change and we have to re-think what we are doing. This happens in all aspects of life for all 
of us, sometimes through health, employment, family circumstances or a myriad of other 
things. And it happens at school too.  
 

I was reminded on the weekend that we are called to live by faith. In the Gospel shared on 
Sunday we heard the story of Peter, the humble fisherman who was called by Jesus to follow 
him and to help spread the word of God. A pretty big ask for someone who thought his life 
was all sorted until he met Jesus that day on the beach. Sometimes it would seem, we are 
called to change the way we think or act so that we can become more open to growth 
through new opportunities that emerge. 
 

I can understand Peter’s hesitation to follow Jesus. The move from the known to the 
unknown is a gamble. It calls for a spirit of cooperation followed by faith that in the end, all 
will be well. Our children are good at this, they like to embrace new ways of being with new 
opportunities and new discoveries along the way. For them, each day is a new adventure! 
 

As we move through the middle of third term with winter 
lingering and grey skies hovering, let’s all take heart in the 
knowledge that with faith, we can embrace new ways of being 
together with each other. 
 
 
 

God bless, 

 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 

 
 

Silver Coin Drive 
Wow! We had such a successful coin drive this year with a huge total of 
over $3000 being raised. Congratulations to the winning classes who 
will receive their reward this week: FGJ, 1EM (Tuesday 15th August), 
2GH, 3JV (Wednesday 16th August), 4BW, 5JF, and 6ZA (Thursday 17th 
August). Thanks everyone for your efforts and congratulations to our 

winning classes. 
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Friday 17th November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Senior School Sports Day 
at Llanberris 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Tuesday 19th December 
Last 2023 student day 

Helpers Wanted 
Can you spare a couple of hours to help us out at school? While Rick 
our maintenance man is unwell we have been doing our best to 
keep up his high standards of garden maintenance. We are hoping 
that we can gather a small group of people who can assist with 
the clearing and tidying of a small garden area at the front of the 
school which needs a bit of attention. This will really help as we 
prepare for the spring growth which will begin to occur soon. 4-6 
people for about 2 hours should do the job. Please contact 
Maureen or Anita in the office of you are able to help. 
 
End of Day Procedures 
We would like to remind you of two slight changes that are occurring at school from this 
week: 
 

Children may continue to be dropped off at their usual time each morning. At 8.30am the 
children will move to the lower play area where they are supervised by a staff member until 
8.45 when the classroom doors will be opened if children wish to enter, otherwise they may 
continue to play outside until the music plays at 8.50am. 
 

Our school day concludes at 3.20pm. Children may be collected from the lower playground 
or the undercover area (Yrs. 2-6) or at the entrance to the Mother Xavier Flood building (F-1) 
at 3.20pm when they are dismissed from class. Our 3.15pm bell will continue to ring for the 
bus students as has always been the case. Thank you for your assistance with this new 
procedure. 

          

   
 

Primary School Nursing Program for Foundation Students    Student Entrant Health Questionnaires will be sent home 
with Foundation students and need to be returned no later than 31st August, late forms will not be accepted.  The 
Primary School Nursing Program is a free service offered by the Department of Education and Training, to all children 
attending primary schools and English Language Centre schools in Victoria.  Please find the Primary School Nursing 
Program brochure in the attachments at the end of this newsletter. 
 
Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Parish Bulletin; Assembly Awards; Primary School Nursing Program 
brochure; Parenting Ideas – Why family rituals really matter.  
 
   
The link for the July 2023 edition of “Our Diocesan Community” 
is https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/ODC-July-2023-web.pdf.   

 
 

Children’s Author visit - pre-order book 
  

Foundation and Year 1 students will welcome local Brown Hill based children’s 
author Dave O’Neill during Book Week for a very special visit. 
  

Dave will run a session on storytelling and chasing your dreams as relentlessly 
as seagulls chase hot chips. This will include reading his debut book the Seagull 
Who Soared, which was released in March. 
  

The book tells the tale of Stevie the seagull who lives on the beaches at Torquay 
and takes off on an adventure to find Stingray Bay (Warrnambool).  
 

As a special offer for St Francis Primary School students - signed copies of the book can be purchased for $15 (retail 
$20) via the link below and given out on the day of the visit. Any issues with the form, simply email Dave 
via daveoneill@live.com.au. 
To purchase your copy prior to the visit, please go to  https://form.jotform.com/232047672241855 
 

   

https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/ODC-July-2023-web.pdf
mailto:daveoneill@live.com.au
https://form.jotform.com/232047672241855
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday August 13 , 2023       Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year A) 
 

Gospel: Matthew 14:22-33 
Jesus made the disciples get into the boat and go on ahead to the other side while he would send the crowds away. 
After sending the crowds away he went up into the hills by himself to pray. When evening came, he was there alone, 
while the boat, by now far out on the lake, was battling with a heavy sea, for there was a head-wind. In the fourth 
watch of the night he went towards them, walking on the lake, and when the disciples saw him walking on the lake 
they were terrified. ‘It is a ghost’ they said, and cried out in fear. But at once Jesus called out to them, saying, 
‘Courage! It is I! Do not be afraid.’ It was Peter who answered. ‘Lord,’ he said ‘if it is you, tell me to come to you across 
the water.’ ‘Come’ said Jesus. Then Peter got out of the boat and started walking towards Jesus across the water, but 
as soon as he felt the force of the wind, he took fright and began to sink. ‘Lord! Save me!’ he cried. Jesus put out his 
hand at once and held him. ‘Man of little faith,’ he said ‘why did you doubt?’ And as they got into the boat the wind 
dropped. The men in the boat bowed down before him and said, ‘Truly, you are the Son of God.’ 

Gospel reflection:  This story follows on directly from the miraculous provision of food for the multitudes, as 
described in last week’s Gospel. Jesus sends his disciples off to cross the lake by boat while he disperses the crowd 
and goes up the mountain alone to pray. The disciples struggling to make headway in a boat out on the lake are 
symbolic of the struggles of the early church. In biblical thought wind and water out of control are images of chaos 
and destruction. What prompts Peter’s bid to come to Jesus across the sea? Love, boldness, bravado? Perhaps all 
three – but also a measure of faith. Faith in Jesus enables Peter, for a time at least, to tread underfoot the watery 
forces of destruction. But his faith, like that of all disciples in Matthew’s Gospel, is prone to doubt. 
Jesus’ gentle word of remonstrance, after he has rescued Peter, 'O you of little faith, why did you doubt?', addresses 
all members of the Church. Peter 'models' the mixture of boldness and fear, strength and weakness, characteristic of 
us all. The Gospel recognises that there will be times of stress and danger when faith will be sorely tested and 
sometimes fail. (Adapted from Fr. Brendan Byrnes Commentary and Homily) 

Our Challenge:  When in life do I need to be brave and step out of the boat? 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
Our Father’s and Special Friend’s liturgy will take place on Friday September 1st.   

Join us for a snack and chat in the gym at 2pm followed by liturgy in family groups beginning at 2.30pm.  
Formal invitations with details of family groups will be coming home soon. 

 
 
 
Children- Don’t forget to send us through your best Dad jokes (Jokes can be recorded 
on a phone and emailed to Ms Meneely at cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu) 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 
 
 

 

mailto:cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu
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Curriculum News 
 

            

Student - Led Conferences at SFX 
Your child(ren) will be showcasing their schoolwork and discussing learning goals with you through Student-Led 
Conferences. During Student–Led Conferences, children will lead the discussion with you about their school work, 
while teachers will help direct conversation and answer questions you may have. 
These conferences are scheduled for Week 8 & 9 on the following dates: 
1.  Wednesday 30th August                        
2.  Tuesday 5th September 2023 
These meetings will last for 15 minutes, and we encourage all families to attend.  
PAM will open on Tuesday 15th August at 4:00pm for you to log in a conference time 
 
Student - Led Conferences on PAM - Booking Instructions for Parents/Carers 

1.       Log into PAM using your Username and Password 

PAM can be accessed via the schools homepage:http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-
module/ or by going directly to the PAM site https://pam.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx 
  
       2.       Click on Student Led Conferences  

3.       Select student 

4.       Select Core Group 

5.       Select Teacher (If your child’s class has 2 teachers, only one teacher has the times available.) 

6.       Select your time 

7.       Click Book Interview 

 The interview times will be displayed underneath your booking window.  If you need to alter your child’s 
interview time please click on the blue pen box and alter your time. 

   If the interview time you have made does not suit and you wish to delete the time, please click on the red 
cross box 

 There is an option to print your interview booking times by clicking the blue printer icon. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the office on 5331 6311 should you have any queries or concerns. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-module/
http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-module/
https://pam.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx
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Book Week 2023  (19th-25th August) 
 

Book Week Theme: READ, GROW, INSPIRE 
Classes will be taking part in this event throughout the week and we will have book reading in the library 
every day and culminate with Book Week dress up day on Friday 25th August. We will begin our day with 

a parade in our gym at 9:00am. All are welcome! 
 

 
 

 

 
Thank you to those families who purchased items from our Book Club last month. 
Issue 6 catalogues will be sent home this week for you to view and discuss with your children. The process is simple: 
Orders from the Issue 6 catalogue close Friday 1st September. 
Parents/Carers can order online and pay by credit card. 
If you order via the school, return the order form to us with cash to the office by 1st September.  
This exciting opportunity will help to keep our children reading and learning. Of course you do not need to purchase 
anything. 
Please go to https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/book-club/ for further details and to view 
the catalogue online. 
 

 
 
 
 
   Enjoy your week, 
 

                                                                                     
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement         
 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/book-club/
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Wellbeing News 
  

 

 

Family rituals are important to the health and well-being of today's families trying to juggle busy demands of work, 
home, school, social lives and uncertainty. 
Michael Grose states that “behaviours become habits become patterns”.  
Read a book once to a child and it’s just a behaviour. Read frequently and it becomes a habit ; and if it's a nightly 
ritual it becomes a pattern.  
Your family rituals may not include reading at night, but could be watching a footy game together, cooking, 
gardening, board games or family celebrations. These are times that create shared memories, build family 
relationships and provide comfort and stability in our life.  
Family rituals help to “anchor” us in times of difficulty and help give you and your children a sense of security, 
identity and belonging.  
In the attached article, parenting expert Maggie Dent shares why family rituals are so important. 
 
Why not start your own family ritual tonight? 
 

Kind regards,                                              
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 Sport/Physical Education News   
 
 

Interschool Sport    Last Friday the Year 5 & 6 Students travelled to Lumen Christi Primary school to participate in 
many fun sports and activities. Activities and sports included football, netball, basketball, soccer, hockey, dodgeball 
and Capture the Flag. All of the students showed great sportspersonship and had a wonderful day. 
 
Eureka Division Basketball    Lunchtime training is well underway and Mrs Barclay and Mr Down have the teams 
working on their passing, shooting and team play. We look forward to the tournament in Week 7. 
 
Athletics Team:     The Athletics Team for the upcoming Catholic Primary School Athletics Day was announced last 
week. Good luck to the following students who will be participating next Friday at Llanberris: 
Asha Toohey, Sophie Beseler, Marli Ward, Nicholas Green, Sophie White, Elly Kane, Evie Staley, Lyla Harney, Abbey 
Dwyer, Jed Hynes, Zara Thorp, Billy Cheeseman, Hudson McGrath, Pippa Dalton, Ivy Bromley, Lily Rice, Archer 
Spackman, Adele Marson, Eliana Tocchet, Lachlan Patterson, Mitch Kane, Frankie HIll, Charlotte Chibnall, Ash Norris, 
Jake Cheeseman, Leo Thorp, Julian Simpson, Felicity McGrath, Mia van Hamond, Ivy Pearce, Olivia Green, Xavier 
Staley, George Britt, Nate Toohey & Tayla Hiscock 
 
2023 Sports Dates 
Term 3: 

 Week 7 - Wednesday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball 
 Week 7 - Friday Aug 25th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris 
 Week 9 - Tuesday Sep 5th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris 

 
Sporting Achievements 
If your child has achieved recent sporting success or a significant sporting achievement, please feel free to contact 
myself, Nev Down or your child's classroom teacher so that we can celebrate and commend their efforts. 
 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll. 

 
 
Have a sensational week. 
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Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator    
 

 

 P&F News   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
SFX Official School Beanies 
Our stylish and warm official SFX school beanies are here!!  Available to purchase from the 
office for $25 while stocks last, then available from Crocker’s Ballarat. 
 
Second Hand Uniform Shop     We currently have a large supply of second-hand items available 
for purchase.  If you would like to check what is in stock and buy, please call into the front 
office.  New items are available to buy from Crockers. 
 

 
 
Did you know we pack out over 10,000 hot lunches a year for our little people, make 
almost 3,000 cups of Hot Chocolate and cut the tops off even more Zooper Doopers!  
Now we need YOUR HELP! VOLUNTEERS are the life line of the P&F! 
 
It could be Mothers, Fathers, Aunts, Grandparents, Uncles - even your neighbour, (as 
long as you have a working with children check) you can help us support our school 

                                                       community! 
 
Sparing 45 minutes even just ONCE throughout the year on a FRIDAY from 11.15am to 12pm 
packing hot lunches or a MONDAY for hot chocolates 10.30-11.30 would make a massive 
difference. 
 
If you have ever wondered what we do and a little unsure how you could help, feel free to get 
in touch with the P&F. 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS     11th August 2023      Hosted by F LH       Theme: Hospitality 
 

Hospitality means welcoming other people. 
We show hospitality because Jesus teaches us to include everyone and show them they are welcome. 

 

Foundation F LH: Sam White and Matilda Walshe                      F TW: Mayomikun Baruwa & Oscar Johnson 
F GH: Emme Cavanagh and Daulat Singh Hill         F MM: Indi Nestor and River Harney 

1 JS Cooper Roberts and Fletcher Hipke 

1 MM Wilson Quinlan & Oscar Kersley 

1 EM Paddy Robinson and Thiago Motta Crespo 

2 EH Harry Logan and Lenny Ryan 

2 CJ Max Miller and Molly Lewis 

2 GH Harper Phelan and Ava Warr 

3 NM Lucy Elliot and Lily Davison 

3 JV Betsy Nicholson and Levi Crowe 

3 GW Jagger Toohey and Lucy Bromley 

4 BW Evangeline Tuffen & Lyla Harney 

4 HC Nick Hyland and Sierra O’Reilly 

4 CP Edward Lloyd and Ava Vallance 

5 JF Stella Reus & Tom Anderson 

5 OH Harper Lourey and Braxton Buntsma 

5 CC Sam Hill and Adelle Marson 

6 PB Kardia Sarra and Isa Jones 

6 MM Olivia Green and Matt Corrigan 

6 ZA Isaac Hatt & Sadie Wilson 

Environmental 
Education 

Tex Brown, Freddie Dreher and Harvey Kersley 1JS  
for the Compassion and Kindness they continually demonstrate during their E.E. lessons and out 
on the yard. These boys have been terrific helpers with our ‘Helping Hands Crew’ and ‘Waste 
Management Team’ this term. The way they step in and lend a helping hand when they see a 
need is outstanding and something they should be most proud of.  

Performing Arts Nick Hyland and Charlie Kersley (4HC) for being considerate of others during music class 

Visual Arts Zaeli Page and Remy Hansen (FLH) 

Principal’s 
Award 

Kardia Sarra for assisting with hospitality at Hot Chocolate Mondays 
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Community News 
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